
FW: U.S. industry meeting on Mexico & glyphosate

From
"Yang, Leslie S. EOP/USTR" <leslie_yang@ustr.eop.gov>

To:
EOP/USTR" <daniel.c.obrien@ustr.eop.gov>

Date: Fri, 28 Feb 2020 16:53:25 -0500

"Watson, Daniel L. EOP/USTR" <daniel_watson@ustr.eop.gov>, "O'Brien, Daniel C.

From: McCaffrey, Kevin - FAS, <kevin.mccaffrey@usda.gov>
Sent: Friday, February 28, 2020 4:52 PM
To: Siordia, Matthew T. EOP/USTR <Matthew.T.Siordia@ustr.eop.gov>; Yang, Leslie S. EOP/USTR
<Leslie_Yang@ustr.eop.gov>
Cc: Poor, Rachel - FAS, <rachel.poor@usda.gov>; Olson, Nathaniel - FAS, Washington, DC
<Nathaniel.Olson@usda.gov>; Lieth, Anna - FAS, Washington, DC <Annalieth@usda.gov>; Fagliarone,
Jacob - FAS, Washington, DC <Jacob.Fagliarone@usda.gov>
Subject: U.S. industry meeting on Mexico & glyphosate

Matt and Leslie,

I wanted to let you know that U/S McKinney and Administrator Isley met with U.S. industry
representatives today on the glyphosate issue. The group will be meeting with Ambassadors Doud and
Mahoney next week. The group is pushing for USG to fold this issue into the USMCA certification
process. I noted that the interagency effort on certification was underway, led by USTR. We didn't
engage on the substance of this particular request, but I wanted to flag they will be bringing it up over
there.

We also discussed various strategies for outreach to the Mexican government. Let's discuss as our plans
develop. Rachel will be back in the office on Wednesday, and she has more of the history of USG
discussions on this issue than I do.

Let me know if you have questions.

Thanks,

Kevin

Kevin McCaffrey
Lead Trade Policy Officer for North America
Western Hemisphere Division
USDA Foreign Agricultural Service
202-720-8894 — desk

1


